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Governors respond 
Governors at Shire Oak Com

munity School have hit back in 
the controversy over examina
tion results achieved by its 
pupils. 

The school has been a target 
for criticism since the much
publicised ' league tables' 
showed that the number of 
pupils who passed five or more 
GCSEs at grades A, B or C was 
only 17.5 per cent. 

This compared with 44.1 per 
cent at Brownhills Community 
School. 

Councillor Graham Walker 
has said he is "dismayed" atthe 
Shire Oak results, while Council
lor Harold Withnall has been 
quoted in the local press as 
describing the school's perfor
mance as "pitiful ". 

But a statement issued by the 
Shire Oak governors to the 
Gazette claims that the school 
has been targetted because it 
has applied for Grant Main
tained Status, and adds that the 
students' achievements have 
been demeaned to make a polit
ical point. 

The governors point out that 
there has been no praise for the 
86 per cent pass rate at A-level 
achieved by Shire Oak, which 
places the school sixth in the 
borough on its students' perfor
mance. 

" This is hardly a school lag
ging dramatically behind, but 
Shire Oak's achievement at the 
gold standard level appears to 

be conveniently dismissed in an 
attempt to undermine its credi
bility in the eyes of the commun
ity," the statement adds. 

"A school w hich can achieve 
such creditable results at this 
highest level shows its students 
have certainly received 'value 
added', a factor which the raw 
scores parents are faced with 
does not bear in mind. 

"Perhaps a closer scrutiny of 
A-level results would reveal 
Shire Oak is worthy of a pat on 
the back, rather than constant 
criticism as it awaits the Secret
ary of State's decision," the gov
ernors' statement says. 

The governors say they are 
saddened that the school has 
been singled out for such 
adverse criticism. 

However, Councillor Walker 
says that with schools compet
ing to survive, parents in the 
Brownhills area have an impor
tant choice to make fortheir chil
dren. 

"Do they send them to Brow
nhills with its guaranteed fund
ing, its exceptional academic 
and recreational facilities and its 
high-quality teaching stan
dards?" he said. 

"Or do they send them to 
Shire Oak, which, now that it 
stands alone, cannot say that it 
wi ll rema in open from one year 
to the next, has inferior 
academic and recreational 
facilities, and which has such a 
poor record in its results?" 

Councillor Walker added: 
"The success of schools 
depends largely on the quality of 
education provided by the head 
and governors. 

"If standards fall, then exam 
results will fall, and if that hap
pens, pupils will leave and take 
their proportion of school funds 
with them, so leaving the school 
with less money. 

"Shire Oak is now falling 
down badly in its results, and its 
intake of pupils is dismal," 
Councillor Walker claimed. 

Meanwhile, the Shire Oak 
governors are emphasising the 
school's 'open door' policy. 

"Only by seeing at first hand 
what is delivered in the clas
sroom can parents and mem
bers of the community truly 
appreciate the quality of educa
tion which is offered," their 
stater.1ent says. 

"Parents are obviously astute 
enough to realise that results 
fluctuate between one year 
group and another, and that 
there are many factors outside a 
school's control which can and 
do affect individual students' 
performance. 

"Sadly, league tables fail to 
make this apparent, and the true 
test of school lies not purely and 
simply in terms of A to C grades, 
but its overall achievement in 
terms of success for individual 
students." 

Steve Parlett 

Your new 
Editor 

Steve Parlett (36) is the new 
editor of the Brownhil/s Gazette. 

So if you have a piece of news 
for us, Steve is the person to 
contact. You can ring him on 
0922 685483. 

Contact Steve, too, if you are 
organising an event and would 
like some publicity or would like 
us to consider sending a photo
grapher. 

In fact, if you have any com
plaints or congratulations, 
brickbats or bouquets you feel 
deserve a wide audience - let 
Steve know. 

A freelance journalist, Steve 
was educated at Shire Oak 
School and has been in news
papers all his working life, 
including stints with the Walsall 
Observer, Sutton Coldfield 
News and The Birmingham Post 
&Mail. 

For the finest, authentic Tandoori Cooking -You must visit 

) AKASH Tandoori Restaurant 
We wish all our Customers Old and New -A Merry Christmas 

and Happy New Year 

OPEN: 6.00 p.m. till late 
7 Days a week 

Come and savour the very best in Tandoori cooking 
Our Restaurant is fully licensed and open 7 Days a Week 

AKASH TANDOORI RESTAURANT 
11 HIGH STREET, BROWNHILLS PHONE 0543-372266 

DIAL A CURRY 
FREE LOCAL DELIVERY 

PHONE 0543-372266 
Now you can enjoy Traditional 

Indian Cuisine in the comfort of 
your own Home. A Fast, Free Local 
Delivery Service for order over £7.00 
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Record your personal 
announcement in the 
Brownhills Gazette -
Births, Engagements, 

Marriages, Deaths, 
In Memoriam, 

Notice of Thanks etc. 
All announcements 10p 
per word, accepted at 

183 High Street, 
Brown hills. 

IN MEMORY 
WATSON, MOM AND DAD 
The smile we remember, 
the memories are forever. 

. We miss you v ery much 
and are thinking of you 
at this special time. 

Love Phyllis, Barry, Deborah, 
Simon, Emily, Susan, David. 

WILES, ERNIE - 6th December 
1990. 
Along the road to yesterday 
That takes me back to you, 
Are memories of us together 
And Happy times we knew. 
With every day that passes, 
·1 seem to find a way 
To wander back and meet you 
On the road to yesterday . 

Love, wife Blanche 

WILES, ERNIE - 6th December 
1990. 
We think about you always Dad, 
We talk about you too, 
We have such happy memories, 
But wish we still had you. 
We cannot bring the old days 
back 
When we were all together 
But memories keep you close to 
us 
And memories last forever. 

Love Sheila and Michael 

COPY 
DEADLINE 

JANUARY 
ISSUE 
15TH 

Motorway 
Addiction 

Opponents of the proposed 
motorway through Brownhi lls 
have turned their sights on plans 
to widen the M6 in Staffordshire. 

The Friends of the Earth have 
claimed that the Birmingham 
Northern Relief Road between 
Cannock and Coleshill w ill leave 
local commuters worse off than 
before, bringing more pollution, 
more cars, more inner-city dere
liction, but no benefits. 

Now the group say that even 
more congestion is on the way if 
the proposals to widen the M6 

Unless we face up to these 
facts, national and oca trans
port policy will rema·n out of 
touch with reality, and our prob
lems can only increase.· 

What is YOUR opinion aboln 
congestion on the roads? Is L>e 
answer to build more mmo•
ways, or should more mone-1 ::ie 

spent on public transport? Send 
your views to "Transpon·, 
Brownhills Gazette, 183 High 
St reet, Brownhil ls, WS8 6HW. 
Letters will be published in the 
next edition. 

go ahead. ~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

"The motorway addiction is 
getting us nowhere," said 
Gerald Kells of West Midlands 
Friends of the Earth Transport 
Campaign. 

"Until the Department of 
Transport addresses the real 
transport needs of cities like the 
West Midlands, we will all spend 
more and more time making 
long journeys in bigger queues, 
getting ourselves nowhere." 

The group say there are alter
natives to w idening the M6, 
such as upgrading rail services 
to the north, w hich would 
encourage more people to use 
trains and so ease congestion on 
the roads. 

"The Department of Transport 
is obsessed with road building." 
said M r. Kells. 

" Even when the local 
authorities warn that building 
more roads between cities 
increases t ransport problems in 
cities, they wi ll continue to bols
ter up thei r roads programme. 

"They talk of job creation, yet 
investment in public transport 
and rail in particular, would pro
duce not only more jobs but also 
more skil led jobs." 

Mr. Kells added : "We can 
never build enough roads to 
satisfy the roads lobby, and 
when it comes to easing conges
tion, building new motorways 
can only make matters worse. 

History 
Society 

Gerald Reece, a former native 
of Brownhills, travelled from his 
home in Cornwall to be the 
guest speaker at the November 
meeting of Brownhills & Walsall 
Wood Local History Society. 

He presented a very well 
researched and informative talk, 
entitled 'The History of Ogley 
Hay, 1800-1860', which dealt 
with the origins of the district 
and the ideals of the proposed 
"new town" . Fascinating facts 
came to light as Gerald spoke of 
the various transfers of owner
ship which altered those idealis
tic plans. 

The talk was well anended 
and was followed by a ·vely 
question t ime. 

There is no meeting o'me soc
iety in December, so me next 
will be on Janual)< 19 v. '1en a 
talk entitled Tue H'sto", of 
Brierley Crystar'w beg·.~ by 
S. Thompson. Visitors a..,a '1e\V 

members are welcome. 
Children singing caro.;s ••• ·11 

help to recreate 'Bygol'e 3rov.
nhi lls' at Brownhills Library on 
Wednesday, December 16, start
ing at 7.30 pm. Refreshments 
will be available, admission is 
free and all are welcome. 

SIL VER COURT OPTICIANS 

· AAlfJ 1/2 Price on selected Frames 
~ e BUDGET FRAMES e LA RGE SELECTION OF FASHION FRAMES 

e SAFETY SPECTACLES e CONT ACT LENSES e HEARi NG AID SERVICE 
e HEARING A ID BATTERIES 

For all your eye care requirements call 
Bryan W. Seaman (F.F.o .o .) 

17, SILVER COU RT, HIGH STREET, BROWNHILLS 
TEL: 0543 372504 



Brown hills 
Crime 

Several High Street shops in 
Brownhills have been burgled or 
have suffered attempted 
burglaries - shopkeepers are 
urged to consider fitting burglar 
alarms if not already fitted and if 
any specialist advice is required, 
please contact the Police Crime 
Prevention Officer on 0922 
439030; his advice is free. 

Cars were broken into and had 
property stolen from them at the 
following locations: Rising Sun 
car park, Poole Crescent, Church 
Road, Brownhills Comp. car 
park, Commonside, Brownhills, 
Medway Walk, Ogley Club car 
park, Deakin Avenue, Castle 
Lane, Chapel Street and Han
bury Road. The following vehi
cles were stolen: two Sierra's, 
D471 GNX from Tamar Close, 
Brownhills; and D82 MOX from 
Tesco's car park. 

A house at lunchtime had an 
attempted burglary in 
Whitehorse Road and a house 
was entered in Shannon Walk. 
Three local public houses were 
broken into and Watling Street 
School suffered a burglary - a 
hamster was stolen - and Ogley 
Hay School had an attempted 
break-in. Two pedal cycles were 
stolen, one from High Street and 
one from Lichfield Road, Brow
nhills. 
Anne Dickinson 

1 ~· 

Energy 
Conservation 
A Brownhills councillor is 

campaigning for the introduc
tion of a scheme to help resi
dents pay for energy-conserva
tion work. 

Councillor Graham Walker is 
pressing Walsall Council to 
bring in a system of loans to pay 
for energy-conservation work. 

The idea is that the loans 
would be repaid from savings in 
fuel bi lls. 

Councillor Walker has taken 
up the matter with the Council's 
housing technical services 
department. 
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Kids Corner 
The Kids Corner activity club 

held their Guy Fawkes celebra
tions many miles from home - at 
a bonfire weekend in Wales. 

Club leaders Doreen and Dean 
Brogan are pictured with the 
children at the Kings Youth Hos
tel, Dolgellau, where the event 
was held. 

The youngsters are Donna, 
Christopher, Amie, Kimberley, 
Peter, Christopher, Simon, 
Laura, Tina, Sarah and Hannah . 

" It was a great weekend 
enjoyed by all, " said Doreen. 

D .. J. WILKINS 
&Co. 

INCORPORATED FINANCIAL 
ACCOUNTANTS 

Complete accountancy service 
From book-keeping, wages and VAT returns to 

completed annual accounts. 
(Secretarial service available) 

Competitive Rates. 

Ring(0543)676707 

~4 
1~1~t11 MrH. A VE A CRACKING CH,RISTMAS 

Giant Xmas Crackers £2.29 · £1.29 
Bumbles Xmas Lights - 20 Tulip for only £2.49 

£ PRICE BUSTERS 

20 Icicle Lights £2. 99 · Also Xmas Decorations · Wrapping Paper 
·Xmas Cards 

QUALITY CANADIAN 
PINE TREES 

2'6" Xmas Tree 
£2.49 

4'6" Xmas Tree 
£12.99 

5'6- Xmas Tree 
£17.99 

6'6 Xmas Tree 
£29.99 

LARGE SELECTION OF TOYS 9 GAMES 
Cheaper than anyone else in Brownhills! ! 

Bath Soap Sets · Gift Sets 

Wide range of Stationery · Gloves 

Household items · Socks · Tools 

UNBELIEVABLE VALUE 
AT PRICEBUSTERS 

OPEN 9.00 TILL LATE 

37 HIGH STREET, BROWNHILLS 

We wish all our Customers a Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year 
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Local Doctor appeals to his colleagues 
The first Walsa ll Aid Convoy 

to Croatia left Walsall on Satur
day 12th September 1992 carry
ing food , medicine and sanitary 
articles in twelve trucks and two 
other vehicles. Altogether 
£20,000 was raised in a hectic 
two weeks of fund raising and 
diesel, basic food and m edical 
goods were bought for the 
refugees. 

The convoy reached Zagreb 
on the third day, after a long 
journey through Belgium, Ger
many, Austria and Slovania. 
One of the vehicles broke down 
en-route and the party had to 

accommodate themselves in 
very basic conditions. We vis
ited the refugee camps where 
the displaced people from Bos
nia and part of Croatia were tem
porarily staying. They were liv
ing in very primitive cond itions 
with very poor bathing and toilet 
facilities. The children were suf
fering from malnutrition and 
skin diseases. There was obvi
ous deficiency of vitamins due 
to lack of fresh fruit and vegeta
bles. The Doctor accompanying 
the convoy treated a few of the 
inmates, including a jaundiced 
baby. Foodstuffs and medicines 

if IT'S GLASS 
AND GLAZING 

WE DO IT! 
Trade and Reta il supplied 
Decorative Glass, Mirrors, 
Sealed Un its, Safety Glass 

Whatever your need 
If it's Glass call us 

KINGDOM GLASS 
PROCESSING LTD 
UNIT 2, CHASE ROAD, BROWN HILLS 

PHONE: 0543 -452619 & 370193 
FAX: 0543 - 373555 

Wish all 
our Customers 

a Merry 
Christmas 

The Revolutionary New 35mm 3-D Camera 

e Nishika will change the way you picture ttie 
world 

e A new breakthrough in camera technology 
•As simple to operate as any camera - you've 

ever owned 
e 4 Lenses - 3 Dimensions 
• Nishika unconditional 1 Year Warranty 

BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY 

Also required Distributors 
massive earnings potential 

30 UK LTD 
Telephone: 0860 925232 any time 

were distributed to those camps 
and the refugees assembled in 
the Zagreb muslim mosque. 

Doctor Jose, from Brownhills 
is a member of the co- ordinat
ing committee. Doctor Jose has 
vo lunteered to act as the medi
cal adviser to the appeal and has 
suggested that we approach all 
Doctors, Dentists, Pharmacists, 
and Opticians, within the 
Borough to collect manufactur
ers samples which are surplus to 
your requirements. These sam
ples which Doctor Jose wil l per
sonally inspect and prepare, 
will, I am assured, be of consid
erable benefit to your col
leagues in Yugoslavia. 

A special bank account has 
also been opened at Lloyds 
Bank, The Bridge, Walsall, in the 
name of 'Walsall Aid Convoy' 
should you wish to assist with a 
financial contribution. 

The convoy was organised by 
The Walsall Police, Fire Service, 
Ambulance and other local 
Community organisations. 

On the 16th Ociober, 1992, the 
composer and mus-cian David 
Lloyd-Price composed and 

recorded in assoc1at1on with 
Steve Gouldby and sang "THE 
HANDS OF LOVE" at Walsall 
Council Town Hall together with 
local school children and civi
lians. The records were pro
duced to sell to raise money for 
the aid convoy. 

The second Walsall Aid Con
voy left on Friday 6th November 
1992 at 6.30 pm. from the Wal
sall Town Hall and reached Zag
reb on Sunday 8th November 
1992 at 9.15 pm. This time we 
chose different camps to visit 
and provided the food and 
medicine. The Mayor of Walsall, 
Dorothy O'Hare flew to Zagreb 
with David Lloyd- Price, the 
singer song writer and joined 
the convoy. The convoy was 
greeted by the Croatian Aid 
Organisation in Zagreb and.also 
later by the Mayor of Zagreb. 
The members of the convoy vis
ited the British Ambassador at 
Croatia and also attended a 
reception given by the Chief of 
Police and the Fire Service. The 
Mayor also visited the camps 
and she was shocked to see the 
appalling state of the refugees. 

Big savings on small screens 
LOWEST PRICES 

ON TV's & VIDEOS 
COLOUR TV'S 

FROM AS UTILE AS 

£35 

•CAN DELIVER 

Cold, dark nights. What better way to spend them 
than watching your favourite TV shows or 

Video Films. At our price you can afford to buy a 
1V and Video for yourself and your kids 

Colour TV's - from as little £35 -£249 
Videos from £59 - £299 

Video Film Hire -
3Tapes only£2for 

2 nights 
Cartoons· 3 for only £1 

for2 nights 

["/t..IE/ectronlcs -
22-24 High Street, 

Brown hills 
Tel: 0543-376689 



BROWNHILLS GAZETTE, DECEMBER 1992 5 

SHIRE OAK COMMUNITY SCHOOL 
School for all the family 

Shire Oak Community School 
certainly lives up to its reputa
tion for encouraging active 
parental involvement and sup
port. 

Among its complement are 
two family groups consisting of 
two grandmothers, two 
mothers, and a Year 10, Year 9 
and Year 7 student! 

Mrs. Hazel Davies is secretary/ 
receptionist in the North Build
ing and, some would say, acts as 
'mum' to some of the younger 
students. 

Her daughter, Mrs. Yvonne 
Hughes - a mother herself -
returned to education atthe start 
of this academic year. Yvonne, 
w ho is studying on one of the 
new gNVQ courses in Health & 
Care, says she is "loving every 
minute of it" and has been wel
comed wholeheartedly to the 
group by sixth-form students. 

Meanwhile, Alison is currently 
a Year 9 student and her sister, 
Elizabeth, is in Year 10, and both 
are extremely proud of mum 
and grandma. 

Shire Oak's other family 
group is headed by Mrs. Sheila 
Flowers, who ·s the school's 
senior laboratory techn cian 
She is a va luable asset to the sci
ence department, a school gov
ernor and the person to whom 
everyone can tu rn for help, 
advice and support, particularly 
when first aid is required. 

Sheila has worked at Shire 
Oak for many years, and many 
ex- students visiting the school 
pop into the prep room to say 
hello to her. 

Sheila's daughter, Mrs. Jean 
Riggs, joined the school in Sep
tember, again on the gNVQ 
Health & Care course, which she 
is following with tremendous 
interest and enjoyment. 

Her son Kevin is in Year7, hav
ing also joined the school in 
September. "Mum and I both 
have homework, and we want to 
pass our exams," he sa id. 

Headteacher Mrs. C M Bryan 
said: "We at Shire Oak welcome 
family involvement, and if there 
are any other adults like Yvonne 

and Jean contemplating a return 
to learning, then w hy not con
tact the school - you will cer
tainly be made most welcome.# 

Beacon Radio 

Bonfire Night was a sparkling 
occasion forthree Year 11 pupils 
of Shire Oak Community 
School. Beacon Radio offered 
the pupils the chance to take part 
in the live 'Night School' broad
cast. 

To celebrate the spectacular 
fire works at Walsall Arboretum, 
DJ Chuck Street invited Alistair 
Stone, James Grist and Jenny 
Brawn to interview two soap
opera characters - Cindy from 
Eastenders and Mark Casey 
from Coronation Street. 

The pupils also had the oppor
tunity to talk about Shire Oak 
School as well as their hobbies 
and interests, and managed to 
keep the questions to the celeb
rities flowing fast and furious. 

Additional course 

An additional course has been 
introduced as part of the Year 10 
curriculum at Shire Oak Com
munity School. 

The Enhancement course, cer
~"'ed to C:t; & Go..i' ds leve is 
based on a ser'es o• mod- es 
tne <;rst o' ,,., ... ·a; cer.:.·es on sr-..i
de,.,ts be ng ectr.:>:>ee L~ 
essentials of Bas c F -s: •:cl 

The pupils ·ri1ol.ed ,.., com
pletethis section ofthecou-seal 
the end of the term. 

Last month, Mr. Bernard 
Bryan, chairman of Aura Train
ing Ltd. put the students through 
their paces in Basic First Aid, and 
assessed them on their skills 
before accrediting them with 
their certificate of proficiency. 

The aspects of first aid which 
were covered dealt with essen
tial life-saving skills, including 
resuscitation, heart compres
sion and the recovery position, 
plus other techniques involving 
the treatment of burns, cuts, 
severe bleeding, applying dres
sings and slings, and improving 
circulation. 

Mr. Bryan said: "The pupils 

I fMAGESBEAuT\r-sAioNl 
I GIVE YOURSELF A TREAT I 
: -NEW YEAR OFFERS : 
I Full Manicure only £5. 00 I 
I 1/:z Leg Wax - normally £7 .00 I 
I Book 2 Treatments - £12.00 I 
I Other Treatments available I 
I Boo JDUr appombDent \1rith Lorraine I 
I Tck t : I I 
I 20 HIGH irREE.T BR iNHII..LS I 

: __ _B~~9.:t~~~~---

involved responded extremely 
well to the tasks that they faced, 
displaying a tremendous 
amount of enthusiasm through
out and clearly having gained a 
sense of achievement for their 
efforts. " 

The pupils taking part were 
Tony Baggott, Vicki Beckett, 
Stuart Butler, Donna Bytheway, 
John Garratley, Emma Green, 
Gaynor Harris, Timothy Herbert, 
Diane Hitchcock, Mark Jones, 
David Markham, Nicholas 
Mason, Kerry McDonough, 
Stephen Newton, Anthony 
Spruce, Robert Trigwell, Carl 
Truffas, John Wilson, Kevin Wil
liams and David Worley. 

The certificates will be used by 
the students as part of their 
Record of Achievement. 

All students on the course 
worked industriously through
out the day but special mention 
must be made of David Worley, 
who took part with a broken 
ankle and on crutches. 

Children in Need 

Pupils, students and staff at 
Shire Oak Community School 
were busily involved in a 
number of fund-raising 
activities in support of Children 
n .... eed 

On frica 1 • N:r.ember 20. 
:L :;,.,s oa d 2'2':l ea<::' :o lea •e 
:..-;; • t:-~ a:. ri.or...e 'o• tne 
ea • soa...,._•orm S-illde-· Jer. 'er 
Smne orga- sec a successh. 
~e .1/:th •s esso~s supp ed 
b~· ~antage Or'v'ng Sctmo 
Brownhills. as the prizes; sorne 
of the more strong-willed pup· s 
took part in a sponsored three-
hour silence, while teacher Mrs. 
Mears dressed up for day as the 
'Wicked Witch of the North'. 

The event was a tremendous 
success, and more than £200 
was collected, with more money 
on the way. 

"We would like to congratu
late everyone involved for their 
efforts and look forward to next 
year and hope that this event 
will prove to be even more suc
cessful," said headteacher Mrs 
C. M. Bryan. 

Basketball 

Shire Oak boys under-14 bas
ketball team made good prog
ress in the English schools 
championships, winning three 
of their first four 'pool' games. 

In their most recent fixture, 
the boys travelled to John 
Taylor High School, Barton, 
which has an excellent reputa
tion for producing talented bas
ketball players, and came away 
with a most convincing and 
well-deserved 59-24 victory. 

Shire Oak dominated the 
game in all departments, and 
with Richard Causier taking 
some excellent defensive 
rebounds, were able to run a 
very successful fast break which 
John Taylor found difficult to 
stop. 

All the squad played a part in 
the game and found themselves 
on the scoresheet, which 
demonstrates strength in depth, 
and the main scorers were 
Richard Causier (19 points). 
John Berry (13) and Michael Pic
kersgill (12). 

#Blockbuster# Quiz 

A Christmas Blockbuster Quiz 
is scheduled again at Shire Oak 
Community School this year fol
lowing tremendous success of 
Qu·zzes in previous years. 

Year 7 8 and 9 pupils will be 
taking part, pitting their wits 
aga"rrst each other in teams of 4, 
compet "'9 in sudden-death 
rounds of Quick-fire questions in 
L"e B odcbuster style with a 
·God-run· final with a superb 
stereo radic>-<:assette recorder 
as the star prize. Runners-up will 
not go away empty handed; 
they will receive other prizes 
including personal stereos. 

This year's quiz w i ll have a 
definite professional touch. One 
of the school's computers will 
be connected with buzzers and 
flashing lights, as seen in the 
programme itself. Eagletone 
Computing Ltd. must be given 
special thanks from all con
cerned for v ery kindly providing 
the software for the computer 
used. ,-----------------

STYLE 
Look at this Unbeatable Offer 

Tina's Special Perms 
for only £12.00 

OFFER FINISHES END OF JANUARY 1993 

Plus Xmas Vouchers 
£5. £10. £1: for Hair & Bean!) 

L - 3 3i3271 T•• z z r: 
GH STREET, BRO\\ 'NHILLS 
~tmC..,,..witbJOO 

__________________ ,... 



I 

6 BROWNHILLS GAZETTE, DECEMBER 1992 

SHIRE OAK COMMUNITY SCHOOL 
Shire Oak Community School 
Christmas Concerts 

On Wednesday 16th 
December, Shire Oak Commun
ity School will be holding its 
annual Christmas Concert, 
"Carols by Candlelight". The 
audience will be treated to per
formances by all the musical 
groups within the school and the 
Shire Oak Brass Band, joined 
this year by Castlefort JMI 
School Choir. 

The concert is part of a very 
busy calendar of events of per
formances for Christmas. Tic
kets for the Concert are available 
from the School offices or from 
the Music Department, priced 
£1.00 for adults and 50p for chil
dren/senior citizens. Included in 
this is a glass of wine/squash, 
mince pies and sausage rolls. 

If you are unable to attend the 
concert you may be able to 
attend the earlier Carol Service 

Brown hills 
Archives 

Memories 
Dear Editor, 

I was very interested in the 
photograph of the Royal 
Antediluvian Order of Buffaloes 
in the Brownhills Gazette. 

I am a Buff myself, and was a 
member of that lodge in 1956, 
the name being the George 
Roberts Lodge No. 2196. 

I remember a lot of the Buffs in 
the photograph but unfortu
nately, I cannot recall any of the 
names other than those men-

on Saturday 12 December at the 
Methodist Hall, Walsall Wood. 
Tickets for this are also available 
from the School priced at £2.50 
and will include a meal. 

Brass Band help worthy cause 

The Shire Oak School Brass 
Band played to a capacity audi
ence in aid of the Walsall Branch 
of the Parkinson's Disease Soci
ety. 

The band presented a variety 
of music, ranging from Irving 
Berlin's Alexander's Band, 
through Rock Around the Clock 
to The Bangles' Eternal Flame. 

Hands clapped and feet tap
ped throughout the perfor
mance, and everyone who 
attended the concert had a 
thoroughly enjoyable evening. 

Proceeds from the evening 
amounted to a total of £170. 

The School Brass Band and 
Junior Band are always keen to 
support charitable ventures. If 

you would like to discuss their 
support of your charity, please 
ring Mrs. Smith on 0543452518. 

Readathon 

This year's Readathon at Shire 
Oak Community School raised a 
grand total of £194.01 , which 
included £39 collected by Kate 
Jackaman and Kelly Weston of 
7FN. 

The sponsored read in aid of 
the Malcolm Sargent Cancer 
Fund for Children is an annual 
event in which the school's 
English department devotes a 
week's English lessons to 
Readathon. 

Film and Video Week 

On Wednesday 25 November 
1992, during "The Young 
People's Film and Video Week", 
sixth form students at Shire Oak 
Community School visited "The 

POSTBAG. 
tioned. Brother Greg Challis 
became a Grand Minstrel, a very 
high office to hold in the order. 

The picture was taken outside 
the Hussey Arms pub when the 
lodge left the Station Hotel. It 
ceased to be a lodge in the 
1960s, transferring to the Prince 
of Wales Lodge, which met in 
the top Oak pub. When that 
lodge closed, we went to the 
Court Lodge, which closed in 
1990. 

I now attend the Pride of 
Chase Lodge at Chasetown 
Workingmen's Club. 

I do hope the above is of 
interest to the ex-Buffs of Brow
nhills. 
H. Williams, 
Brown hills. 

Dear Editor, 
With reference to last month's 

photograph of the boys in the 
water by the bridge in · 
Clayhanger. 

One of the boys is Ken Wright, 
from High Street, Clayhanger, 
cousin to Brian Stringer. 

E. Cartwright, 
Aldridge 

~t ®lbt Milkin 3Snn ~ 
& ~t~taurant =;:~~ ... 

Hednesford Road, Brownhills ~ 

60 seat A"La Carte Traditional Restaurant - Also available for 
Weddings. Parties and other functions. 01 why not relax in the 

comfortable surroundings of our Tudor Bar. 
Treat yourself to our popular Sunday Lunch. 4 courses - £7.50 

Christmas Bookings now being taken 
Four Course Christmas Dinner £12.50 

Christmas Day £29.50 
Boxing Day £15.00 

•Take Away Sunday Lunch £3.50 
Extensive Bar Meal Menu Lunchtimes, 

Evenings, our comprehensive restaurant menu includes 
Gourmet selection in addition to our a la carte and 

table d'hote Menus 
For Bookings Telephone: 0543 371193 

Garage" Arts and Media Centre, 
Walsall, in support of their 
course in Media Studies. The 
visit proved to be of great value; 
the students clearly enjoyed 
what they had seen and gained a
useful insight into the area. 

Bingo Night 

On Tuesday 24 November the 
Staff Association held a Bingo 
Night. In spite of the bad 
weather, a few braved the ele
ments to support this event. The 
evening, the first of its kind held 
by the Association, was 
thoroughly enjoyable and the 
event raised additional funding 
for the Association accounts, 
which are utilised for the benefit 
of all students. A very special 
thank you must be extended to 
Mr. Webster for the excellent 
"Bingo" calling session. We 
look forward to organising other 
Bingo Nights in the near future. 

Bus Stop 
Eyesore 

Dear Editor, . 
May I draw the attention of the 

residents of Brownhills West to 
the state of the bus stop and ter
minus on the AS. It looks like a 
rubbish dump at times. Cans 
and bottles thrown about and 
not to speak of the the way the 
fencing is treated. The people 
that own it must be sick of the 
cost of renewing it, is it visitors 
or residents? Let's see if we can 
do something about it. 
Dolly Heath 

Sincere Thanks 
Dear Ediror, 

On behalf of the 4th Brow
nh- s «ethodist} Guide Com
pany, I would like to express my 
sincere thanks to Mr. Frank Fish 
and Sealine International for 
donating the use of their lorry 
for Brownhills Carnival, to his 
driver, Mr. Alan Holden, and his 
wife, who also helped decorate 
our float. 

Special thanks must also go to 
Mr. Cliff Jones, depot manager 
of 'A' Plant, Walsall Wood, who 
so kindly sponsored our carnival 
entry. 

Last but not least, thanks to all 
parents and friends who so 
kindly gave of their time to 
ensure a successful and memor
able day was enjoyed by all. 

Miss CM Rollins, 
Assistant Guide Leader 
4th Brownhills (Methodist) 
Guides 

Keep your letters coming! Write 
to Gazette Postbag, PO Box 1, 
183 High Street, Brownhills, 
WS86HW. 
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BRO\\lNHILLS SCHOOL & COMMUNITY CENTRE NEWS 

Awards Day 

Brownhills Community 
School held their Annual 
Awards Day on Monday, 23rd 
November 1992. The day was 
organised in two sessions - one 
for pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9 and 
one for Years 10, 11, 12 and 13 
and members of the loca l Com
munity. 

The guest speaker at the after
noon ceremony was Mrs Doreen 
Marlow, Headteacher of Holy 
Trinity C of E School, 
Clayhanger who is to retire after 
40 years of teaching atthe end of 
this term. Mrs Marlow spoke of 
her affection for the people of 
Brownhills, and thanked all for 
making her stay at Clayhanger 
so enjoyable. 

The guest speaker at the even
ing ceremony was Mr David 

Moorcroft, International Athlete, 
Olympian and Broadcaster. In 
his address to students and 
members of the community, 
David stressed the importance 
of hard work to supplement and 
nurture talent. 

Students received awards and 
certificates in recognition of 
academic achievement, excel
lence in sport and in such 
diverse areas as attendance, 
special effort and contributions 
to the community. 

Special Community Awards 
were presented to David Vale -
Brownhills Community Colts, 
Stan Bloore - retired Police Con
stable and school Govenor, Tom 
Nash - Chairperson of Phoenix 
Swimming Club, Margaret Crad
dock local Guides and Brownies 
leader, Dick Partridge Commun-

David Moorcroft presents some of the Awards. 

ity Police Officer in the Brow
nhills area. These awards recog
nised a special service to the 
community of Brownhills. 

Children in Need 

The recent "Children in Need 
Appeal" received £103.34 from 
the youngsters of Brownhills 
School. 

The ever popular charity Mufti 
Day was chosen by the pupils 
who swapped their school 
uniform at the expense of 20p 
for the privilege of wearing their 
other uniform (seaters/jeans !) 

Well done pupils of Brow
nhi lls School! 

National Curriculum Award 

Representatives of Brownhills 
Community School travelled to 
London on Tuesday, 24th 
November 1992 to receive the 
National Curriculum Award in 
recognition of its work with 
Brownhills Community Associa
tion. 

The Award was presented to 
Chair of Governors, Mr Fran 
Hodakinson, Sarah Field - Year 
9, Paul Ingram - Year 12 and 
Headteacher, Allan Jarrett by 
Professor John Tomkinson CBE, 
Warwick University at the Barbi
can Centre, London. 

Brownhills Community 
School provides education and' 
leisure facilities to all ages and 
abilities in the area. Interested 
users shou ld contact the school 
on 452886 or 452119 for further 
details of courses available and 
retraining schemes. 

London Trip 

21st November saw two 
coaches of pupils, parents and 
friends of the school out for a 
day in London. 

Apart from the rain we all had 
a lovely day either shopping -
exploring London, Museum vis
iting or Theatre going . 

This particular outing is now 
treated as an annual event and 
proves to be very popular. 

STATION TRAVEL 
12 and 16 Seater Mini Buses 

AIRPORTS· BLACKPOOL LIGHTS 
DAY OUT · NIGHTCLUBS 

SHORT AND LONG DISTANCES 
AT AFFORDABLE PRICES 

WHY DELAY PHONE TODAY 
ON 0543 372191 

MOBILE 0831 535775 
OR CALL AT 

209 WATLING STREET, BROWN HILLS, WALSALL 
WEST MIDLANDS WS8 7JU 

PERSONAL SERVICE GUARANTEED 

Who's would 
you serve? 

PREMIUM 
SAUSAGES AND HOME COOKED MEATS 
• MADE BY RAY WILLIAMS OF COURSE! 

You can't beat the taste of traditional sausages. 
Ours are made on the premises using only the finest ingredients. 

Whole Barbecue Chickens cooked on the premises 
Only £3.50 - 1/2 Chickens - £1. 75 

HOME MADE SCOTCH EGGS - 39p each 
Now available to order 

Gluten Free Sausages and Beefburgers 
FOR PRIME MEAT AND FRIENDLY SERVICE COME AND SEE 

· Ray Williams 
YOUR FAMILY BUTCHER 

28 SILVER COURT, BROWNHILLS 
TEL: BROWNIULLS 360910 

We would like to wish all our Customers 
a Merr Christmas & Ha y New Year 
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Sixth Form Bryntysilio Trip 

"Aagh, my shoulder's ki ll ing 
me! " 

"I've got blisters all over my 
feet!" 

"I've never been so scared in 
all my life!" 

" I didn't think I'd ever do it!" 
"Have you seen the rope 

burns on my handsr 
·oh, I'm so tired.· 
These were just some of the 

comments after a five day stay at 
Bryntysilio, Walsall's Outdoor 
activity centre in Wales. 30 Sixth 
form pupils from Brownhills and 
Shire Oak went for a week's stay 
organised by Geoff Edwards 
from Shire Oak. 

The week was intended to 
give the pupils the opportunity 
to deve op their p•ob em so • -il'C 

and group worlcslC s ::.--o..g- a 
wide variety of acn · es._ 

They were really put through 
their paces all week. Some of 
them spent most of their t ime 
being picked up, carried, lifted 
and dragged in order that their 
team could complete the task at 
hand. All had the choice of 
canoeing, Canadian canoeing or 
scrambling, rock climbing and 
abseiling fo r a day. Many of the 
pupi ls overcame their fears and 
tried things they never imagined 
they could do. One girl even 
spent a day canoeing to Chester 
even though she was scared of 
the water. She even enjoyed it, I 
think. 

Everyone was involved in the 
complex "Black Magic" Trea
sure Hunt which sent people 
swinging inthetreesandcareer
;ng around tlie countrys-de ·,., 
sea'Cf' o' c ~es o·cer -o ooe
--e xixto~~ .. ,, ·~ abc 
if. • 3.. a::x a:;; c • c:-.oco:.r.es no 

Calendar : Brownhills School 

7th December 
15th December 
16th December 
18th December 
4thJanuary 
5thJanuary 
6th · 9th January 

21st-22nd January 

Christmas Fayre 
Christmas Concert and Senior Citizens' Party 
Christmas Concert 
School closes for Christmas 
Baker Day 
School reopens 
Pantomime staged in the Lecture Theatre, 
Sin bad 
Brown hills School Staff Pantomime 

Christmas Bookings 
Now being taken at 

THE ROYAL OAK 
CHRISTMAS MENU 

Now Available 
for all the family 

ALMA'S PANTRY 
For the best in Home Cooking 

LUNCHTIME 
Cottage Pies, Steak and Kidney, 

Chicken and Mushroom, Lasagne 
Chilli Con Carne or Beef Strogonoff 

Freshly Cooked Daily 

THE BIG STEAK NIGHT 
Thursday, Friday, Saturday 

Night - Steak Specials 
Peppered, Rumps, T-Bones, 

Sirloins, Fillets 

TRADITIONAL SUNDAY LUNCH 
Roast Beef, Pork, Chicken or Duck 

Children welcome 

EARLY BIRD SPECIAL· 5.30 p.m. · 8 p.m. 
Why not enjoy an early evening 

family dinner SOUP, PLUS 
TRADITIONAL ROAST · ONLY £3.95 

AVAILABLE 
MONDAY TO FRIDAY 

Royal Oak Pub and Restaurant A") 
YORK BRIDGE, PELSALL TEL: 0922 691811 • . 

less. 
The climax of the week was 

the Thursday when, in their 
groups, armed with maps, com
passes, food and a great deal of 
energy, the pupils set off on a 
day long orienteering exercise. 
They had to find certain places 
from given grid references and 
at each spot there was a prob
lem to solve in order to earn 
points for the group. And such 
problems!!! How do you get a 
container out of the middle of 
the canal with only a plank, 
some rope, a pole and 8 people 
when you are not allowed to 
touch the water? Or get four 
people at least a metre off the 
ground for a certain length a<' 
time using sor:'e oo es aoo 
rnoe"" ...,....-... s~ N;.rg so-e g ... ez:: 
ceas a-x: sora - a~ scenes 
as - i!'f st:""~;;i; ec ~ co..., ole"ie 
eacn ~ ;:v:r.ua • me points 
....ere couir"..ed and the pupils 
tlle'l had to use them to buy 

equipment and food in order 
that they might camp out for the 
night in an old school hall. Of 
course some groups' priorities 
were different from others. 
There were some wonderful 
concoctions bubbling away on 
stoves lit on ly by torches and 
lamps. One group even had roll 
mats to put under their sleeping 
bags. But no one went short and 
there was a great sense of 
achievement. 

The week was a great success 
and everyone gained from the 
experience. It was a very suc
cessfu lly week with everyone 
putting in a great deal of effort, 
working well together, keeping 
each other spirits up and taking 
tne·r courage in both hands and 
her. ·ng a go. Well done to all the 
pupils. a huge thank you to the 
Bryntysilio staff who gave us 
such a wonderful time and 
thanks to the rain for staying 
away most of the time. 

Brownhills School's Association with the 
Winged Fellowship Holiday Centres 

Brownhills School is very pleased to be associated with the 
Winged Fellowship Holiday Centres and are proud of our 6th 
Formers past and present who volunteer to work at the Holiday 
Centres during their own holiday times. . 

Are you aware that the Winged Fellowship Holiday Centres in 
various parts of England cater specifically for physically disabled 
people. Special weeks are run for Alzheimer's Disease sufferers 
and their carers. 

The Holiday Centres 

At each Holiday Centre, you will find the holiday environment 
to be completely relaxed and informal. Our team of staff and 
residential volunteers are ever-willing to help in any way they 
can, and we believe that with us, you'll have a holiday to 
remember! 

The Centres provide: 
e Level access (no sta irs or obstacles for wheelchair users) 
e Specially fitted toilets for wheelchair users 
e Wider doors and cor ridors for access with ease 
e 24 hour nursing and volunteer support 
e Organised trips and outings - buses with lifts for wheelchairs 
e Colour television lounge 
e Indoor Heated Swimming Pool (3 centres) 
e Attractive licensed bar/lounge 
e Craft/Activities Room (3 centres) 
e Personal help call buttons throughout Centre 
e Most amenities at wheelchair height, including telephones 
e Laundry service 

Plenty of activities. outings and evening entertainments are all 
part of a Winged Fellowship holiday, so you can enjoy an exciting 
or relaxing time with us. These include: bus tours, shopping, 
swimming, horse riding, theatre trips, sightseeing, playing cards, 
having a bop at the disco ... the choices are almost endless and 
they're all yours! We also organise Special Interest holidays for 
those of you who love Drama, Outdoor Pursuits, Music, Craft and 
Fishing. 

Paying for your Holiday 

Many people find they cannot afford holiday fees (although 
Winged Fellowship Holidays are heavily subsidised through 
charitable donations). The Department of Social Security can 
often consider claims for Income Support, especially when this 
enables your carer to take a break from looking after you (i.e. 
' respite care'). 

You will find information about seeking help towards the cost 
of your holiday in the guest booking form. If the guidance notes 
do not answer your questions, please remember that our 
Funding Support Officer in London will be only too pleased to 
offer specia list advice and guidance- all you have to do is write or 
'phone our office. We're here to help you. 

If you require any further information, please contact Mrs A 
Jackson at Brownhills School on 452886. 
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Community Association Events 

Pantomime: 
The Bernard Parr Organisa

tion presents: "Sinbad the 
Sailor" at Brownhills Commun
ity School Theatre, Deakin 
Avenue, Brownhills. 
Wednesday 6th January 1993 
Thursday 7th January 1993 
Friday 8th January 1993 
Saturday 9th January 1993. 
7.30 pm · £2.75 per ticket. 
Special Party Rates. 

Ring Josie on 0543 452119. 
GREAT FAMILY ENTERTAIN

MENT. 

Step Aerobics (Ultimate Fit
ness) 
Mondays 
7.00 - 8.00 pm ) £1.90 
8.15 - 9.15 pm ) 
Wednesdays 
7 .30 - 8.30 pm ) £1.90 
8.30 - 9.30 pm ) 
at Brown hills Community 
School. 

To book a step - ring Sarah 
0543 676105 or 0543 271520. 

Orlando • Florida · USA 

We are holding a Promotional 
Evening on 6th January 1993 for 
our planned holiday to Orlando 
in May 1993. 

Staff from Unijet and 
Pickfords will be here w ith a 
video showing major attractions 
'in t he Orlando area and there 
will be a question/answer ses
sion. 

If you are interested in our 
holiday, please come along on 
6th J anuary. 

Open Night success at 
Brownhills Community School 

Parents and pupils in Year 6 of 
local Junior Schools packed the 
Lecture Theatre at Brownhills 
Community School for the 
Annual Open Day, held on 17th 
November 1992. 

They heard the Headteacher, 
Mr Allan Jarrett, stress that a 
good school cared for pupils of 
all abilities as well as producing 
the best possible examination 
results at all levels. He also 

talked of the importance of a 
purposeful and businesslike 
atmosphere in which talents in 
all fields was valued and 
praised. Mr Jarrett acknow
ledged too, the benefit of close 
school and home contact. 

Governors, Home and School 
Association members, Com
munity Association members 
and friends of the school were 
on hand to act as guides to the 
displays of work and facilities 
put on by the school. 

Parents of pupils in Year 6 of 
Junior Schools who were 
unable to attend the Open Day 
are invited to contact Mrs 
Audrey Jackson - Office Man
ager, on 452886 to arrange a 
su itable time to see this striving 
Community School in action. 

Brownhills Community School 
achieves exceptional Examina

tion Results 

Pupi ls of Brownhills Com
munity School, Walsa ll , 
achieved exceptional results in 
the Summer GCSE Examina
tions. 

The 118 pupils in Year 11 pro
duced 890 passes, averaging 7.5 
subjects per pupil. Over 44% of 
pupils obtained 5 or more 
grades at A - C, equivalent to the 
old "O" level pass. 54% of all 
entries achieved grades A· C. 

Headteacher, Allan Jarrett, 
said that the school was very 
proud of the resu lts and of its 
pupils. The school is a LEA Com
munity School with pupils of all 
abilities. Entry to examinations 
is open to all, and these results 
are the best ever achieved by 
such a school in Walsa ll. One 
pupil, Brian Kearton gained 9 
passes at Grade A. 

The school also won two 
National Awards in 1992. The 
Schools' Curriculum Award was 
gained in June, and recognised 
the integration of Brownhil ls 
Community Association and the 
School. The Technology 
Schools' Initiative was awarded 
in March and brought with it a 
£250,000 grant to refurbish and 
equip a new Technology Suite. 

This Award was given to only 4 
schools in the West Midlands 
and, in the words of the Depart
ment for Education would ena
ble the school to become a 
"centre of excellence" for the 
teach ing of Technology. 

Brownhills Community 
School recognises that out
standing resu lts such as these 

are gained only by close co
operation and hard work by 
home, school and pupils. 
Parents of pupils entering sec
ondary education in September 
1993 are invited to contact the 
school to view the facilities and 
talk to staff and pupils. The 
school looks forward to even 
greater success next year. 

Brownhills School Sport's News .... 

Under 13 Football 
Although the Walsa ll School's league is in the middle of its mid

season break the U13 Football team is involved in the Toye Cup 
competition. This is a competition open to all schools in 
Staffordshire, Warwickshire and the West Midlands. In the first 
round Brownhills beat Woodhouse HS from Tamworth 5-1. In the 
second round we entertained Wood Green School from 
Wednesbury. Before th is match Wood Green w ere unbeaten as a 
school team and were last year's National 5-a-side champions. After 
an exciting match in which both teams produced football of a su.perb 
quality, Brownhills were deserved winners 6-5. Brownhills played 
host to Sneyd School, Newcastle in the next round and we will 
hopefully be able to report on more success next month. 

Hockey 
With the school taking advantage of the superb astro-turf facilities 

available in the local area the Hockey teams are going from strength 
to strengh with individual players and team skills improving rapidly. 
the U 15 boys' team have had two games recently; drawing 0-0 with 
Lichfield HC U15 and narrowly losing to Netherstowe U1 5 1-2. A 
Combined U15, U1 6, and U17 team beat Cannock C:hase HS 1-0. 

Junior Swimming Gala: 
As part of their coursework the CPVE group organ ised a 

Swimming Gala for the local Junior Schools. Three schools were 
able to enter and these were Brownhills West, Millfield and Ogley 
Hay. The Gala was a great success with all the competitors showing 
tremendous determination and spirit and this led to some very 
exciting races. The final results were as follows : 
1 st Millfield 143; 2nd Ogley Hay 139; 3rd Brownhills West 114. 

Individual Winners: 

Freestyle 1 
Freestyle2 
Freestyle3 
Freestyle4 
Freestyle 5 
Back Crawl 
Breaststroke 
Freestyle Relay 
Mixed Relay 

Girls: 

Sarah Godbold 
Louise Moreton 
Claire Fielding 
Lisa Driver 
Yvonne Miller 
Louise Moret on 
Helen Stretton 
Og ley Hay 
Ogley Hay 

Boys: 

A lex Turner 
Paul Toddington 
Mark Brown ridge 
Michael Brow n 
Steven Boyle 
Philip Pitchford 
Paul Toddington 
Millfield 

The CPVE group would like to thank all schools, competitors and 
spectators who helped make this event successful and this will 
hopefully become an annual event. 

DISCOUNT TOYS 
Formally Raven's Fashion 

OPEN SIX DAVS A WEEK 

All stock must be cleared for Christmas 
Car Racing set was~ now £9.99 

Smart Flyer Computer was~ now £24.99 
Batman accessories 

Barbie outfits (set of 6) was~ NOW £3.99 
All stocks are being sold well below recommended price 

ONE OFF SALE ONLY to Christmas and one week after Christmas 
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Oak Park Pacers Running Club 

made a fi ne start to the new Bir
mingham & District cross-coun
try season at Cannock Chase. 

After their magnificent victory 
in the Walsall & District cross 
Country Championships at the 
end of last term, when the Pac
ers defeated all opposition by 
overcoming clubs from as far 
afield as Telford and Coleshill, 
they were entitled to begin the 
new campaign with confidence. 

Host Club Rugeley AC had 
prepared a demanding two-lap 
course, over seven miles of 
undulating heathland, designed 
to test the fittest of athletes. 

From the gun, the blue-and
yel low vests of the Oak Park club 
were always prominent among 
ther leading l'acks in the 200-
strong field. Oak Park Pacers made a fine start to the new cross- country season. 

The race was dominated by a 
powerful Staffordshire Univer
sity outfit, who packed their six 
scoring runners into the first ten 
finishers. Their Adam Clark had 
a superb run to take the indi
vidual honours in 41 minutes. 

First Pacer home - just two 
minutes behind the race winner 
in 24th position overall - was Lee 
Stretch, closely followed by 
team mates Mark Chapman (25). 
Neil Stretton (30). Alan Roberts 
(31), Dave Hodson (34) and Mike 
Chandler (36). These six scoring 
runners ensured that the Pacers 
finished fourth out of 14 in the 
team event. 

Lee Stretch, returning to 
cross-country runn ing after an 
absence of three years, was 
delighted with his own perfor
mance and that of his team 
mates. He was confidentthat the 
team would improve as the sea
son progressed, an opinion 

shared by Alan Roberts, who 
said he was happy to have this 
run behind him, adding that the 
downhill stretches in no way 
compensated for the steep 
inclines. 

He and the rest of the squad 
look forward to the more tradi
tional courses they will 
encounter over the rest of the 
season. 

Team manager Rex Tomlin
son was well satisfied with the 
performance of all his runners, 
paying tribute to the many 
debutants among the squad, in 
particular Dave Hodson and Rod 
Rogers, who finished fifth and 
seventh for the club respec
tively. 

Oak Park Rangers cater for 
runners of any ability, and pride 
themselves on being a friendly 
club with a competitive edge. 

They meet at Shire Oak Com-

OSTEOPATH 
JOHN WESTON D.O. (Hons.) M.B.E.O.A. 

at 1 Old Town Lane 
Pelsall 

Tel: PELSALL 685278 

Osteopathy can help:-

Back pain, lumbago, sciatica, trapped nerves, neck pain, 
frozen shoulder, tennis elbow, arm pain , knee problems, 

arthritis and most musculo - skeletal problems. 

Clinic hours:- J0.00 a.m. until 8.00 p.m. and 
Saturday mornings. 

Registered with the British and European Osteopathic 
Association and the Guild of Osteopaths. 

munity School open Tuesday 
evenings at 7.30 pm. w hen 
members are encouraged to run 
together and enjoy a drink in the 
bar afterwards. 

On Sunday mornings, mem
bers meet at Oak Park Recrea
tion Centre at 9am for slow, 
long-distance runs. 

The club's calendar includes 
organised tr ips to popular UK 
and continental runs, beer and 

skittles evenings, quiz nights 
and a Christmas disco. 

They also organise the Pacers 
10 road race, considered by 
many to be the best event of its 
kind in the running year. 

The Pacers are always looking 
to recruit new members of any 
ability, and anyone who wishes 
to make new friends and get a lit
t le fitter will always be made 
welcome. 

The 4th Brownhills 
Methodist Guide Company 
We are one ofthe largest units 

in the Brownhills/Walsall Wood 
area and, like our Scouting 
friends, we follow an active and 
challenging programme. 

Activit ies include canoeing, 
abseiling, hiking, orienteering, 
assault courses, archery, go
karting, swimming, roller skat
ing, ice skating, outdoor cooking 
and first aid. 

Outings have taken place to 
the Granada television studios, 
behind the scenes at Birmin
gham International A irport, Wal
sall police station, Aldridge fire 
station, Drayton Manor Park, 
Twycross Zoo, Water World at 
Stoke, and McDonalds. 

The annual camps are also a 
major part of our programme. 
This year, we went to the Wood
lands activity centre at Streetly, 
and in previous years, we have 
visited Beaudesert. 

In 1990, we were chosen to 
attend the Peak 90 International 
Camp at Chatsworth Park, Der
byshire, along with 6,500 other 
Guides and Scouts from around 
the world. As with any camp, w e 
made many new friends, and we 
are still in contact with Guides 
·and Scouts in Japan, Malaysia, 
Norway, Bermuda, Korea, 
America and Australia. 

Nearer home, we meet up reg-

ularly with our Scouting friends 
from 1 st Repton Scouts in 
Derby, with whom we held a 
very successful joint camp in 
1991 at Kibblestone, near Stone. 
Additional joint activities have 
included night hikes around 
Brownhills and Repton. 

Like all voluntary groups, we 
are always desperate for funds 
to keep the unit running and to 
provide vital equipment. Over 
the years, generous support has 
been received from local indus
try, BBC Children in Need and 
the 11V Telethon. Donations 
received were used to renew 
and replace some of the camp 
equipment which was 20 years 
old. Activities are further sub
sidised by holding coffee morn
ings, car washes and sponsored 
events. 

Our weekly meetings take 
place on Monday evenings dur
ing term time between 7 pm and 
8.30 pm at the Methodist 
Chu rch, Si lver Street. 

If you are aged between 10 
and 14 and interested in joining 
Guides, or would like to support 
the company in any way, please 
ca ll in and see us or ring Brow
nhi lls 372164. 

M argaret Craddock 
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Special 
Award 
Made 

A special award has been 
made to PC Richard Partridge for 
his services to the Brownhills 
community. 

The former beat bobby was 
presented with the award by 
Brownhills Community Associa
tion in recognition of the help he 
has given to local people over 
the years. 

"The award is a reflection of 
the very strong affection which 
local people have for PC Par
tridge," said Mr. Allan Jarrett, 
headteacher of Brownhi lls Com
munity School and manager of 
the association. 

PC Richard Partridge (right with Mr. Allan Jarrett (left) and David Moorcroft 

"We all feel his long service to 
the community should be recog
nised." 

PC Partridge, who is now 
crime-prevention officer, said he 
was thrilled by the award. 

"The 12 years I have spent 
serving the Brownhills com
munity have been very enjoy
able," he added. 

"I have a lot of respect for the 
people." 

PC Partridge has sat on the 
youth club committee and the 
community association, and in 
his own time, he set up the 
. Brownhills police fund to buy 

mountain bikes and to fund foot
ball competitions for local 
youngsters. 

Got a bike? If so, you ought to 
consider taking advantage of a 
security-marking service being 
offered by Brownhills police. 

Between 2 pm and 4 pm on 
Saturday, January 2nd, bicycle 
owners can take their machines 
to Brownhills police station to 
have them etched with a code 
which is then stored on compu
ter. 

Marking costs just £1.50, and 
the police say it can play a big 
part in reducing the number of 
bicycle thefts and helping in the 
recovery of stolen machines. 

Since the etching system was 
launched in Aldridge 12 months 

! . . r-:-~'.\-."'~ - -~~-
BOOKINGS AVAILABLE 

FOR CHRISTMAS 
AND NEW YEARS EVE 

PARTY NIGHT 
~[.-U9:$B::IB:&Dt5Pl5!!1:51!1:5!*!!1:5!lllll 

The Trooper - for a good night out 
- A good selection of Bar Meals 

and Home Cooked Food available Lunchtimes 
and Evenings - Monday - Saturday 

- Sunday Lunches 

Christmas Menu available 
from 1st December 

The Trooper 
Watling Street, AS, Wall, Near Lichfield 

TEL: 0543-480413 

The award was handed over 
by David Moorcroft, interna
tional athlete, Olympic medal 

Bicycle 
Marking 

ago, cycle thefts in that area 
have fallen by a quarter. 

"Stealing bikes is big busi
ness," said Sgt Brian Smith. 

"We believe there are 
organised gangs moving them 
a-round the country and even 
abroad." 

The code, which is unique to 
the bicycle, is permanently 
etched into the frame by using a 
combination of electricity and 

winner and broadcaster, in a 
specia l ceremony at Brownh ills 
Community School. 

chemicals. It is then covered by a 
high-profile fluorescent sticker. 
The bike is not damaged by·the 
process. 

"The bright yellow code helps 
deter theft," Sgt Smith 
explained. 

"In the first place, it makes it 
easier for police patrols to detect 
stolen cycles, and eventually 
reunites them with their owners. 

"Hundreds of recovered bikes 
are currently waiting to be 
claimed in police property 
stores throughout the Midlands. 

" If they ·were coded, they 
could immediately be 
returned," Sgt Smith added . 

WEST MIDLANDS CO-OPERATIVE 

Funeral Services 

WESI' MIDLANDS m 

A 24 hour personal 
service for the 

arrangement of 
funerals (in the 
privacy of your 
own home if 

required). 

9 High Street, 
Brown hills 

Tel: 
0543 452896 

ALSO AT: 
26 Tamworth Street, Lichfield 
Hatherton Street, Walsall 
49 Park Road, Cannock 

Tel: 0543416660 
Tel: 0922 21808 

Tel: 0543 572644 

People who care 
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FOR THE PEOPLE OF BROWNHILLS 
- GROWING IN BROWNHILLS 

Come for your weekly 
Christmas needs 

Potatoes · Green Vegetables 
· Cauliflower · 

Fresh picked Sprouts 
for your Christmas dinner 

You will find us on the A461 - 600 yards 
from Shire Oak Cross, towards Lichfield 

W. A. LANE 
HOME FARM 

Brownhills Central TG 
At the November meeting it 

was announced that the pro
ceeds of the highly successful 
autumn fashion show held at 
Barons Court amounted to £525. 
The event was organised in sup
port of Rainbow House Chil
dren's Hospice, and a cheque for 
the amount raised will be pre
sented to a representative of 
Rainbow House at the Guild's 
Christmas meeting on Monday, 
December 14. 

A very big thank-you goes to 
the management of Tres Bon 
and Barons Court, arts-and
crafts secretary Briget Brookes, 
everyone who helped with 
organising the event, all t hose 
who generously contributed 
gifts, donations and raffle prizes, 
and the many ladies who purch
ased tickets for the show and 
gave their support to help make 
a fabulous evening such a 
worthwhile success. 

Music-and-drama secretary 
Ivy Arblaster is working hard 
arranging rehearsals to go 
ahead with a view to updating 
our repertoire of songs and 
sketches so thatthe Guild is pre
pared when we received 
requests from local groups for 
informal concerts. During the 
past 12 months, Guild m embers 
have been pleased to accept 
invitations to give concerts loc
ally, especially during the festive 
season. We are now busy 
searching fo r new material, 

sketches, songs and music to 
revitalise our programme. We 
would particularly like to hear 
from anyone who would like to 
take part in our music and drama 
activities, or who could help 
with copies of songs and m usic 
to include in our repertoire. 
Should anyone be able to help in 
this way, please telephone 
Brownhills 376184. 

The Guild meeting concluded 
with a slide show given by Mr. J . 
Walker on the subject of Musical 
Films. He showed highlights 
from the musical Show Boat 
starring Katherine Grayson and 
Howard Keel. He also showed 
snippets of old newsreels, 
including one of the Royal tour 
of the Commonwealth in 1954, 
and some interesting advertise
ments from the 1960s and 
1970s, w hich showed how 
attitudes have changed over the 
years, particularly in relation to 
the sale and promotion of 
tobacco products. 

Our next meeting is on Mon
day December 14, at the 
Lichfield Suite, Memorial Hall, 
Brownhil ls, at 7.30 pm when 
members will toast the festive 
season. On that note, may I wish 
you all, on behalf ofthe commit
tee and members of Brownhills 
Central Townswomen's Guild, a 
Merry Christmas and a Happy 
and Prosperous New Year. 

Stells Hodgkiss 
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Brownhills youngsters lead the way 
Brownhills youngsters led the 

way in the Walsall Primary 
Schools Cross Country Associa
tion's final race of the autumn 
term. 

This 'friendly' fixture, held at 
Brownhills Community School 
after three leagues races held at 
other venues throughout the 
borough, was followed by the 
presentation of the league indi
vidua l and team prizes by Mr. 
A llan Jarrett in the Community 
Lounge. 

For Millfield and Watling 
Street, it was a night to 
remember. 

Millfield narrowly beat 
Rushall in the boys' overall 

championship. Adam Charles
worth leading the team in fine 
style by finishing fourth in all 
four races and so winning the 
individual title. 

He was ably supported by 
Matthew Keyte, Phillip Pitch
ford, John Bradley, Kevin Trig
well, Michael Fagan, Andrew 
Platt and Danny Clenton. 

While Millfield have been 
champions before, this was 
Watl ing Street's first real 
triumph - but what a triumph! 

The girls from Watling Street 
not only won the team event but 
also provided four of the five 
individual medals. Amy Roff 
finished second overall, 

Stephanie Baker third, Elizabeth 
Norman fourth, and Hannah 
Sargent joint fifth. They were 
well backed up by Kirsty Hillyer, 
Vikki Corbett, Sarah Sargeant 
and Shelley Cowley. 

Erica Robbins of North Walsall 
won the gi rls' overall trophy and 
Dianne Smit h of Ogley Hay (a 
former Watling Street girl) was 
joint fifth . 

The children, parents and 
teachers from the 14 participat
ing schools would like to thank 
Brownhi lls Community School 

for organising the last event and 
placing their superb facilities at 
our disposal. 

In particular, thanks are due to 
Allan Jarrett for his enthusiastic 
support over the years, and to 
Ian Lockett for marking out the 
course and then acting as 'hare' 
for both races. He showed 
plenty of character when 
remaining just ahead of Adam 
Charlesworth at the end of the 
boys' race. 

Tony Stackhouse 

The girls from Watling Street who took part in the Walsall Prim
ary Schools Cross Country Association race at Brownhills: (from 
left) Stephanie Baker (3rd), Elizabeth Norman (4th), Vikki Cor
bett, Amy Roff (2nd), Kirsty Hillyer, Sarah Sargeant, Hannah 
Sargeant (joint 5th). 

The boys from Millfield who took part in the Walsall Primary 
Schools Cross Country Association race 'at Brownhills: (back 
row, from left) Andrew Platt, Phillip Pitchford, Michael Fagan, 
Kevin Trigwell; (front row, from left) Matthew Keyte, Adam 
Charlesworth, John Bradley. 

NOW'S THE TIME 
TO GET YOUR CAR 

IN SHAPE FOR WINTER 
Our Comprehensive Servicing Facilities include: 
Engine Tuning - Mechanical Repairs - Welding -
Brakes - Clutches etc. Full Hydrolastic Service -
Local Vehicle collection and delivery service when 
you have your car serviced. 

FROM 1st of JANUARY 
1993 MOT FEES 

are increased and 
new conditions are 
included in the Test. 

We are authorised to 
Test Diesel Vehicles 

- from January the 1st. 

MOT - Current Price 
ONLY £17.50 

inc. Free Re-Test 
- You could be breaking 

the new MOT law. 
Exhaust Emission Testing 

- NOW AVAILABLE 

Petrol forecourt 
is attended service 

Open 8 YOURLOCAL 
GAS 

STOCKISTS 

Anchor Garage Ltd 
8.00 a.m.·8 p.m. weekdays 
8.00 a-.m. ·8 p.m. weekends 

IJJf.f.PJ fl , , .,,,.,.,; r• 
42 LINDON ROAD, BROWNHILLS 

Phone(0543)373154 



14 BROWNHILLS GAZETTE, DECEMBER 1992 

Apologies for the quality of 
this month's photograph but 
when you have read the follow
ing, I'm sure you will agree that 
it is well worth inclusion in our 
column. 

BROWNHILLS ARCHIVES 

The picture is taken from an 
old postcard, captioned 'The 
Brownhills Tragedy', sent to me 
by Mrs. Hollender of Brown hills. 

She informs me that it had 
belonged to her mother and 
came into her possession at the 
time of her death. She had 
always wondered what the 
trag~dy was, but over the years, 
nothing had come to light 
except that the lady in the fore
ground carrying the baby was 
named Rose, and the baby was 
the sister of Mrs. Hollender's 
father. 

After studying the original 
through a magnifying glass, I 
could see four horse-drawn fun
eral carriages and could vaguely 
make out the Anchor sign on the 
pub. 

On the reverse side, the post
card was addressed to Miss R. 
Smith, c/o Mrs. Jackson of 
Wellsbourne, and the corres
pondence started "Dear Aunt R" 
and went on to refer to "starting 
S.C." (spring cleaning?). Obvi
ously, Aunt was in "service", as 
it was then called, to a Mrs. 
Jackson. She then wrote "This is 
the P.C. of Mrs. H's funeral 
mother is on it and Rose and th~ 

SAVE UP TO £300 OFF PER 2 PEOPLE 
ON SUMMER '93 and WINTER 92/93 

Holidays at Pickfords 
PLUS only £5 pp deposit on Summer Holidays 
PLUS we also discount our Winter Late Deals 

* Both offers subject to conditions * 
CALL IN FOR A QUOTE TODA y 

We are now Booking for 
SHEARINGS UK Summer '93 

& Butlins Holidays 
(Book your Butlins Holiday with us and 

get 15% Discount). 

Ask our Friendly Staff for details 

36 High Street, Brownhills Tel: 0543 375561 
ABTA 25224 Secure Homes Clients welcome 

WE DON'T JUST TELL YOU WHERE TO GO 

baby.· It was signed "from your 
niece Nellie Cook. " 

At this stage, I decided to ask 
for help from the Local History 
Centre in Walsall, and I soon 
found out more detai ls. 

It seems photographers made 
post~ards out of almost any sub-
1ect in those days, and this one 
was made by Albert Mills 
Studios in Brownhi lls High 
Street. Reference books to ld us 
that the studio was there in 1908, 
but not featured in the 1904 or 
1912 book, so we had narrowed 
down the date to between 1905 
and 1911. They were quick to 
spot the bare branches on the 
left of the photograph, so we 
knew it was taken in wintertime. 

I now knew roughly where 
and roughly when. But what? 

Then I struck gold. A desper
ate call to our old friend Reg Ful
lelove brought me the exact 
date. Reg kindly scanned 
through his uncle George's old 
diaries and came up with an 
entry for March 30, 1908 marked 
The Brownhills Tragedy. 

Now I had a date, it was back 
to the Local History Centre in 
Walsall, who then dug out the 
local papers for that week and 
Bingo! We had cracked it. 

An article on the incident 
re?d: George Hans/ow (40) 
miner and licensee of The 
Anchor Inn, shot and killed his 
wife Maria, 33. The couple had 
quar~ell~d the previous day over 
her insistence on visiting the 
grave of her former husband, 
who was buried in Stonna//. Mr. 
Hans/ow then shot himself after 
writing a note of explanation. 

So there you have it, Mrs. Hol
lender. Glad to be of service, and 
my thanks to Reg and Chris 
Latimer at the Local History 
Centre. 

I found the whole exercise 
interesting and absorbing, and 
would advise anyone with a few 
hours to spare to v isit the centre 
in Essex Street, Walsall, where 
you can delve into local history 
through books and photo
graphs, etc. The staff are always 
on hand to help you. 

While I was looking through. 
books, for instance, I found that 
in 1906, Mr. Mark Sharman fell 
9ft from a window of the Station 
Brewe:v, suffered head injuries, 
and died a few days later in 
Hammerwich Hospital, and in 
the same year, Mr. William 
Roberts, who owned the Station 
Brewery and was chairman of 
the Urban District Council, also 
died. 

Carnivals, fetes and garden 
parties, sporting events and 
shows are also recorded, and it's 
an ideal way to spend a few fas
cinating hours of spare time. 

Following publication of the 
Buffs photograph, Mr. Will iams 
of Lichfield Road contacted the 
Gazette to say he was puzzled by 
the word antlavan. He remem
bers in his school days having a 
belt made up of different 
badges, including one from the 
Buffaloes, but seems to recall a 
different spelling of antlavan. A 
browse through a dictionary and 
a thesaurus revealed nothing, so 
perhaps Mr. Leek or anyone con
nected with the Order could 
enlighten us. 

A Mr. Stokes got in touch 
when he recognised an old 
school pal on the photograph of 
the Clayhanger floods, which 
was later confirmed when Mr. 
Arthur Craven of Clayhanger 
contacted us on recognising his 
son Derek, who was riding 
Kenny Wright on the crossbar of 
his bike. Arthur thinks that the 
lad on the other bike was Jeff 
Trawford. 

Brian Stringer 
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I 0 UT OF THE WOOD 

The big gamble 
12 months on 

It's been almost a year now 
all Wood F.C. took the 
mble of its long his
ign from the Midland 

on and voluntary 

since Wais 
biggest ga 
tory. Tores 
Combinati 
drop dow n a few leagues in 

tta in the League of order to a 
their choic e, and take on a whole 

A. officialdom at the 
could have led to dis
ility or at the best 

host of F. 
same time 
aster, stab 
glory. 

12 mont hs on the picture is 
a little clearer. They 
pted into the Staffs 

becoming 
were acce 
Sportscene League and have 

antly surprised with 
me. Some of last sea

ng squad refused to 

been pleas 
the outco 
son's playi 
take, what they considered, a 

andard, and left for 
, but surprisingly the 
of the team stayed 

drop in st 
other clubs 
backbone 
loyal to the Wood. Andy Roper, 
Pete Huds on, Mark Sylvester, 

mond and Matt. Mor
remained have been 
ed by the return of 
k from Armitage and 
xcel lent early season 

Paul Ham 
gan, who 
strengthen 
Steve Clar 
with thee 
signing of keeper Scott Bam

striker Darren Perks, 
ave managed to keep 
ced amongst the top 
League. 

forth and 
the team h 
handily pla 
four in the 

However , manager Micky 
ar from satisfied and 
maintain the drive to 
y strengthening the 

Speake is f 
intends to 
the top b 
midfield 
problem ar 

which he sees as a 
ea. Earlier th is month 
proved fruitful with 
of the classy Steve 

his search 
the return 
Clewes, who has re-signed 

along with Steve Morgan. "And 
I've not finished there" said 
Mike. " I believe the growth of 
Walsall Wood must come from 
our performances on the field, 
and while some of our football is 
nice to watch we must get more 
bite to our game." 

A club spokesman to ld us "Al
though the facilities of some of 
the grounds are inferior in our 
present league, the standard of 
football is quite high, certainly 
nowhere near as poor as we 
were led to believe, and we've 
had some terrific games. 
Gatewise too, we haven't lost 
out and in fact for the Heath
Hayes derby we had our biggest 
gate for years." 

After the furore of the Wood's 
battle with the West Midlands 
League and the consequent 
involvement with the F.A. the 
two Leagues at the centre of the 
conflict, the B;,ddingtons and 
The West M idlands (Ansells) 
have held talks w ith the inten
tion of forming a new Super 
League from the top half of the 
respective Leagues. 

It is hoped that this could be 
set up by 1994 and from then on 
it would spare clubs from put
ting their necks on the block in 
order to secure their future. 

Chairman John Sylvester said 
"We shall now be applying for 
the Boddingtons League and if 
we are accepted we intend to be 
ready groundwise and team
wise. We took a gamble, have 
took the drop on the chin and I 
firmly believe that w e are now 
on the way up." 

au ALITY ITEMS BOUGHT & SOLD 

at T HE TRADING PLACE 
26- 27 SILVER COURT, BROWNHILLS 

el: (0543 453008) MON-SAT9.30-5.30 T 
FU RN ITU RE 

s 
s 
s 

COOKER 
FREEZER 
RECORD 
C'DS 

TOOLS 
SPORTS GEAR 
FRIDGES 
WASHERS 
TUMBLE DRYERS 

VIDEO TAPES 
AMPS 
MOTORCYCLE GEAR 
BRICA BRAC 

GUITAR S TAPES 

COMPL ETE HOUSE CLEARANCES ALMOST ANY QUALITY ITEM 
BOUGHT FOR CASH! 

SATELLITE T.V. 
PACE - PRD800 AMSTRAD SRD 510 
120Ch annels Stereo 99 Channels - Stereo 

FITT ED £239.00· FITTED £219.00 
L. R. SCHOFIELD 

T.V. & VIDEO 

BROWNHILLS 0543 373607 
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Brown hills Town F.C. 
Town played 3 matches in 

November, winning one and 
drawing one and one defeat. 

On Saturday 6th November 
Town visited Walsall Martial 
Arts and came away with a 1-1 
draw. Town fell behind in the 
1 Oth minute but the longer the 
game went on the stronger they 
got, and deservedly equalised 
with a Wayne Taylor goal, in the 
50th minute of the game. Town 
dominated the remainder of the 
game, but were denied by the 
woodwork on two occasions. 

On Saturday 13th November, 
Town struggled for the first 60 
minutes before leading scorer 
Henry Gnosill scored two goals 
in a 20 min. spell, then the ever 
improvi ng Andy Goulding 
headed in the 3rd for 3-0 win. 

On Saturday 27th November, 
Town visited top of the table 
Cannock Town. Brownhills fell 
behind in the lOth minute, but 
fought back well to equalise in 
the 70th minute, only to see the 
game slip away when Cannock 
got the w inner with 6 minutes 
left. 

Off the field Town were dealt 

another blow when the ground 
they rent from Hammerwich 
Council was broken into and all 
the pipe work and showers were 
destroyed, leaving the changing 
rooms flooded out. Another 
needless act of vandalism that 
has caused in excess of £1,000 
damage. Town are now being 
forced to re-arrange games 
away from home until damage 
can be repaired. 

JOHN SPARKY 
Equity Member 

PIANO SALE 
Piano's Purchased 

Schools Piano Adviser 

SPARKYS DIGBETH 
Tel: 643 8025 

WHO'S GOT THE POWER. 
W~HAV:E 

FAST, EFFICIENT 
REPAIR SERVICE 

When your Power Tool fails bring it 
to us. Repaired, or serviced in no time 
Power Tools for all those Garden and 
Home Maintenance jobs. Mowers, 

Strimmers, Drills, Wallpaper 
Strippers etc. 

• • 

. 

TEL: 
(0543) 
372036 

60, SHANNON DRIVE, WILKIN ESTATE, BROWNHILLS,WEST MIDLANDS 

Clean your 
leaves up 
with a Petrol 
or Electrical 
SWEEPERVAC 

J 

The right Tools 
whatever the job 

In the Garden 
3·round the Home 

HIRE-SALES -
SPARES- REPAIRS 

Heavy Duty Cultivators. Mowers. 
Wallpaper Strippers. 

Cement Mixers, Angle Grinders, 
Chain Saws. 

Call in· whatever Tool you're after 

BROWN HILLS 
MOWERS 

181 HIGH STREET 
BROWN HILLS 

Telephone: 
Brownhills 377719 

We wish all our customers 
a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 
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; We would like to 
j wish all our customers 

A Merry Christ1nas 

anda 

Prosperous 
New Year 

FROM ALL THE STAFF 
ATCLARIDGES 

: Claridges RAn10 & Tv . 

Tel : 0543 373207 
43 HIGH STREET, 
WALSALL WOOD 

Tel: 0543 373023 
88 HIGH STREET 

BROWN HILLS 
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